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	Standing

Next Steps
	Level
	% Range

	· Above provincial standard
	 4+
	95-100

	· Expert
	4
	87-94

	· Almost always above expectation

Continue the excellent work.
	4-
	80-86

	· Strong knowledge
	3+
	77-79

	· At provincial standard
	3
	73-76

	· Regularly meeting the expectations set

Continue to review assignments & tests – look for areas of improvement.
	3-
	70-72

	· Learning the information, concepts, ideas
	2+
	67-69

	· Inconsistent demonstration of knowledge & understanding
· Below the standard
	2
	63-66

	Read over notes & review assignments & tests. Complete all work & assignments. Look for areas of improvement. Go to extra help sessions. Ask clarifying questions in class.
	2-
	60-62

	· Still learning some pieces of the information

· Incorrect or little understanding 
	1+
	57-59

	· Well below provincial standard
	1
	53-56

	Take & read over notes every night. Complete and submit all work & assignments in class. Compare your work to that of other students. Look for ways to improve yours. Extra help sessions are essential. Ask clarifying questions in class.
	1-
	50-52

	Additional learning is required to achieve subject/grade expectations.
Seek extra help. Hand in your work. Stay on task in class. Work with people who will help you. Plan strategically for success.
	R
	Below 50%

	Insufficient data is available to accurately evaluate learning due to extenuating circumstances 
	I
	Not enough data
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 Homework Policies





Welcome





 The lives of our students are often filled with afterschool activities and other increasing responsibilities. Therefore, I try to coach and support each student in task and time management but ultimately, they choose how best to spend class time. 


Essentially, most work will be completed in class. Additional time (provided for students on IEPs) is always worked into the time allotted for assignments. Occasionally, students will have class work from that day to complete at home. Homework is put in place to cement learning & understanding/application of concepts, to begin research, or occasionally to allow for additional time to complete work. 


There are essential assignments to be completed at the end of each unit which include: Demonstration of skills & concepts, the student will also have to review unit concepts. Most outlines, homework and class work assignments can be found on my homework calendar which can be accessed through my website ( http:mmahon.weebly.com/) it can be found on the school website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.goulbournms.ocdsb.ca/" �http://www.goulbournms.ocdsb.ca/� staff tab. 





Welcome to a new school year! I have the pleasure of working with grade 6 and 8 students across a number of subject areas this year. Together, we will be embarking on a new and exciting time in learning and personal development. 


The early-teen and teenage years are some of the most promising and challenging times for students – this is when they are most likely to learn the rewards of achieving their best and meeting high standards with confidence. Their curiosity, flexibility, and sense of adventure are why I enjoy the intermediate division.


 














The 





In accordance with the Growing Success: Assessment, Evaluation and Reporting in Ontario Schools 2010 document I will take into account a variety of considerations such as observations, conversations and student products (tests,& assignments). This allows for a more rounded and balanced evaluation of student learning. Much of the work will be cross-curricular in nature. The theme question is: How do decisions made by few impact others?  There is a focus on character.





Assessment & Evaluation


When most of us were in school we received percentage grades and measuring understanding of concepts was based largely on tests, worksheets and our ability to master names, dates and computational skills. Today, education is less focused on a child’s ability to memorize facts and more on their ability to understand, find/discover meaning, make relevant connections (within and across subjects) and express their understanding in different ways and using a variety of tools.











Reminders to Students





Achievement chart
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     Suggested Supplies


 


1 Combination lock


1 Pencil case  


1 Scientific calculator (will also be used in high school)


1 box Pencils (12) , 1 sharpener & 1 eraser


1 package Blue or black pens (12)


1 set colouring pencils (red, yellow, blue. black & white are crucial)


1 Fine tip permanent marker – black


2 highlighters (different colours)


Several packages of Self-sticking notes (like Post-its)


A binder for Science.


2 or 3 packages Lined paper	


1 package Grid paper (for science)











Reminders to Parents





Contact Information


The best way:   EMAIL


 michael.mahon@ocdsb.ca Checked regularly


Voice Mail 613-836-1312 


Voice mail is only checked periodically)








 Nutrition breaks – including lunch- will be on school property this year. Please come to the main office to sign out your child on those special lunch dates you plan on spending together. Remember to have your child pack healthy & nutritious snacks (like apples, bananas, carrot sticks, sliced cheese & crackers, juice boxes, sandwiches, salad, boiled eggs, hummus & pita, etc.) that do not contain nuts.


For a variety of safety and security reasons, cell phones, mp3 players and other electronic devices are not allowed in class. We suggest these items be kept at home or locked in their locker. Should you have an emergency, please contact the school directly at (613) 836-1312 and the office staff will contact your child promptly and discreetly. Should your child fail to comply with this rule, the first offence will be followed by a warning. The second & consecutive offences will result in the teacher confiscating the device until you pick it up at a mutually convenient time. Gym change rooms are not locked during phys. ed. periods. We are not responsible for lost or stolen articles. 





Return forms signed in pen.


Tell parents about your goals for this year – including how you will achieve them!


Bring your school supplies.


Explain the classroom and school rules & what following them will look like. (Others will see me respecting the students in my class when I raise my hand while I wait my turn to share what I have to say. I will show responsibility when I write notes from class and record my homework.)











